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Editorial

In early 2022, Gina Coulthard sadly passed away after a short illness. Gina was a dedicated field archaeologist of the 
Black Sea region, and an exemplary London Administrator and then publications manager for the British Institute at 
Ankara. She served for 21 years as the Executive Editor of Anatolian Studies.  
 
Everyone at Anatolian Studies benefitted immeasurably from Gina’s energy, enthusiasm and exacting high standards 
for more than two decades, and she will be greatly missed not only by the Editorial Board, but also by the authors and 
the readers. The beating heart of our community, Gina has welcomed and supported entire generations of archaeologists, 
historians and heritage specialists working in and on Anatolia.  
 
Gina will be especially missed by the current Academic Editor (NMS) and her longstanding friend, colleague, and 
successor as Executive Editor, Abby Robinson. With this volume, we honour her memory. 
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